
HB 113, HD1 
 

RELATING TO HIGHWAYS. 
 

Exempts vehicles transporting asphalt or other high temperature loads 
from the requirement that their loads be covered; provided that the 
physical characteristics of the load are not susceptible to blowing off 

during transport. (HB113 HD1)) 
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TESTIMONY of WILLIAM F. ANONSEN 
MANAGING PARTNER/PRINCIPAL of THE MARITIME GROUP, LLC 

IN SUPPORT of H.B. 113 HD1 (HIGHWAY – VEHICLE TARP COVER EXCEPTION) 
 

My name is William Anonsen and I am the Managing Partner/Principal of THE MARITIME GROUP, LLC.   
We support HB 113 HD1 which would exempt vehicles transporting hot asphalt mix from the requirement that 
their loads be covered. 
 
We support the current Hawaii law requiring that unless the vehicle is so constructed, no vehicle shall operate 
on any highway, if it is improperly covered, or loaded so that any part of its contents or load spills, drops, 
leaks, blows, sifts, or in any other way escapes from the vehicle. We concur with the current exceptions, of 
clear water or feathers from live birds, and recommend that asphalt and other similar high temperature loads 
be included in these exceptions that require vehicles to cover their loads. 
 
Nothing is worse for a car driver then to be following behind a truck only to become a victim of a piece of 
gravel or debris flying off the top of a truck. Even such small projectiles can shatter windshields at high speeds. 
The best way for a vehicle operator to prevent their load from damaging other vehicles is to cover it with a 
tarp, however with the physical characteristics of asphalt; these cargoes do not create any hazards from 
blowing or otherwise escaping from their transport vehicle as do other road transport commodities. 
 
We support amending Section 291C-131 to include this exception, with an additional amendment: 
“Vehicles transporting asphalt or other loads that are of a temperature that would melt or otherwise damage 
a tarp or other covering shall be exempt from the requirement that the load be covered, provided the 
physical characteristics of the high temperature load are such as not to be susceptible to blowing off or 
otherwise escaping from their vehicle during its transport on any highway” 
The exception of hot asphalt is incorporated in the highway safety laws of other mainland jurisdictions. 
 

Mahalo for the opportunity to comment in support of this measure. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

William F. Anonsen 
William F. Anonsen 
Managing Partner/Principal 
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